## RECEIVED

August 24, 2022 REGION OF PEEL OFFICE OF THE REGIONAL CLERK

Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks

Ministère de l'Environnement, de la Protection de la nature et des Parcs

Office of the Minister

Bureau du ministre

777 Bay Street, 5th Floor Toronto ON M7A2J3 Tel.: 416-314-6790

777, rue Bay, 5e étage Toronto (Ontario) M7A 2J3 Tél.: 416.314.6790



357-2022-1316

Nando lannicca Regional Chair and CEO Regional Municipality of Peel

Email: nando.iannicca@peelregion.ca

## Dear Nando lannicca:

Thank you very much for your letter regarding my recent appointment as Ontario's Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks.

I am honoured to have been reappointed to this position and I sincerely appreciate your support. As Minister, I will continue to work hard to help foster a healthy and sustainable environment while working collaboratively with colleagues and Ontarians to support our government's plan to create jobs, build resilient communities, and keep our economy open and strong. A healthy economy and environment go hand-in-hand and we will strive to ensure Ontario remains a leader in clean energy, steel and EV manufacturing while building the public transit Ontarians deserve and depend on.

I look forward to working with you and other partners as we continue to build on the great work of our government to ensure clean air, land and water and further support clean, green growth for our communities for generations to come.

As always, do not hesitate to reach out to me to collaborate or if you should ever need Thort you Narder or Duelling need or anything. Sincerely, David Piccini

Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks

REFERRAL TO RECOMMENDED **DIRECTION REQUIRED** RECEIPT RECOMMENDED ✓



Nando lannicca Regional Chair & CEO

10 Peel Centre Dr.

Suite A, 5th Floor Brampton, ON L6T 4B9

905-791-7800ext.4310

July 12, 2022

The Honourable David Piccini
Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks
College Park 5th Floor, 777 Bay Street
Toronto, ON M7A 2J3

minister.mecp@ontario.ca

Dear Minister Piccini,

On behalf of the Region of Peel, I congratulate you on your re-appointment as Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks. We look forward to continuing our positive and constructive relationship with you to address key issues impacting communities in Peel and across the province. Strong relationships between our levels of government have never been more important as we continue moving cautiously into the recovery phase of the pandemic.

As climate events become more extreme and occur more frequently, damage and disruption to the Region's infrastructure and services will likely increase, driving up costs to maintain a state of good repair and affect the delivery of services.

With forecasted growth expected to result in approximately 2.3 million people and 1 million jobs by 2051 in Peel, we look forward to continuing our work with your Ministry. Ensuring the exceptional levels of residential and employment growth taking place in Peel communities is supported through the application of a climate change lens, and through sustainable investments, will be a shared responsibility between our respective levels of government.

Municipal governments know the local needs and concerns of our communities and the Region looks forward to partnering with you on the challenges and opportunities ahead. Next month's AMO Conference offers an excellent opportunity to discuss these issues further and we look forward to meeting with you and your staff.

Congratulations once again and I wish you much success in this portfolio. Please feel free to contact me at 905-791-7800 x4310. It would be a pleasure to hear from you.

Kindest personal regards,

Nando Iannicca

Regional Chair and Chief Executive Officer